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get stirred up

“i remind you to stir up the gift of God which is in 
you.” 2 tim 1:6

it's kind of like all shook up only better.  He doesn’t 
say He is going to stir it up for us, but we have to 
stir it up.  we always have a part to play in the 
things of God.  it is putting our faith to work because 
even though Jesus accomplished everything for our life, 
we have to receive everything He did by faith.

there may be times in our walk with the Lord where we 
have let things get in the way of the calling of God 
for our lives.  these are called distractions that come 
to choke the word of God.  they may be the cares of the 
world, deceitfulness of riches or the lust of other 
things.  the purpose is to get us off track and off 
what God has for us.  without doubt, it’s a plot of the 
enemy that we have allowed to come in and deceive our 
hearts to be led astray from the plan and purpose of 
God.

“they went out from us, but they were not of us; for if 
they had been of us, they would have continued with 
us.” 1 john 2:19  this shows us you can start out in 
faith, but end up departing from it.

i'm afraid the word speaks of those who will exit the 
body of Christ in the end times.  whether from 
callousness, coldness, lack of commitment, lust for 
things of this world -- so many possibilities.  if we 



let the flame (fire of God) inside of us be neglected, 
the gift inside of us will be just like that fire – not 
good for anything because it was neglected and died 
down to where it’s not doing what it was created for.

we must keep that gift on the inside of us alive and 
burning.  people will see it.  it will be a flame on 
the inside of us that that won’t go out.  we have been 
given everything we need in this life as a born again 
believer.  but we must stir up what’s on the inside of 
us and not neglect it.  that fire (that gift) must be 
tended.  all things must be nurtured to grow.

there are probably numerous people who are born again – 
have asked Jesus to come live inside of them, but they 
never go any further with God.  they know they are 
going to heaven now.  they either have no clue, 
thinking this is all God has for them.  they go on 
doing their own thing in life.

or perhaps they see there is more, but neglect what God 
has for them because of cares and distractions and 
never get discipled in the things of God.  being being 
born again (accepting Jesus into your life) is just the 
very beginning step of this walk of salvation, as us 
"old timers" know.  it is not a one time thing. God has 
so much for us as believers, but we must not neglect it 
or let it slip away.  we must keep that flame of fire 
burning on the inside of us so that we can be bold and 
courageous people of God doing His will from the heart.

HOW TO GET STIRRED UP

“but be doers of the word, and not hearers only, 



deceiving yourselves.” james 1:22

giving God thanks for all He’s done for you and where 
He’s brought you from.  thank Him for previous 
victories (large and small).

thank Him for His goodness, His faithfulness, His 
unconditional love, the truth of His Word, etc.

worship and praise Him – He inhabits our praise.

“building yourselves up on your most holy faith, 
praying in the Holy Spirit.”  jude 20  if you don’t 
have a prayer language, ask Him for one and then just 
begin to worship Him.  the language of worship is 
understood by all.

so i would encourage you to not neglect what all God 
has placed on the inside of you – but stir it up and 
let it become a flame of fire that will shine brighter 
and brighter until the coming of the Lord.  it will 
serve you well and benefit the lives of others that God 
wants you to impact for the Kingdom of God.

“draw near to God and He will draw near to you.” james 
4:8  that’s His promise directly to you.  believe it.  
He will not and cannot lie.

in revelation 2 those who had left their first love are 
warned about growing cold.  don't let your love die.  
don't let your fire die.  don't let your gifting die.  
use it or lose it, as they say.  renew again that 
excitement you felt when you first came to Him.  “yes, 
i think it is right, as long as i am in this tent, to 



stir you up by reminding you.” 2 pet 1:13  maranatha!


